Minutes of Adams County Historic Preservation Commission                            September 13, 2022

Saundra Leininger called the meeting to order at 12:45pm at the Carmichael Cabin.  Present were Saundra Leininger, Nancy Carmichael, Jon Brokaw, Joan Haley, Jim Reynolds, and Marti Gebbie.  Roger Hull, Linda Newsome, and Chris Gilbert also attended.
Prior to the meeting, commissioners took a road trip to visit the seven cemetery sites recommended for the Ground Penetrating Radar Survey.  
Carmichael moved and Reynolds seconded the approval of the agenda.  All Ayes.
Haley moved and Carmichael seconded the approval of the August minutes.  All Ayes.
The treasurer report is the same balance as last month, $13,820.
Chris Gilbert brought a scrapbook about Adams County residents who served in World War II.  He asked for assistance with its preservation.  Nancy suggested that the commission wait until the end of the fiscal year and take on the project then if the budget is available.  Marti recommended temporarily keeping  the scrapbook at the temperature controlled Lauvstad Center.  It was also suggested Marti contact the Iowa Military Museum in Johnston IA as an option for archiving the scrapbook.
Saundra shared that Cindy Nagel assumed ownership of Tallgrass Archaeology with the passing of Leah Rogers.  Cindy and Ray Werner will direct further work on the Adams County GPR Survey.  Commissioners agreed to meet at the library on Sept. 20th for group research.  Saundra also asked commissioners to contact applicable township clerks for cemetery records.  
Nancy provided an update on the Corning Streetscape project and presented drawings of architectural designs for the proposed work.  The designs included specifics for sidewalks, parking, crosswalks, and mosaic squares.  A public meeting will be held, possibly in November.  
Linda Newsome spoke with Diane Shipley and shared her only concern was that the Wayside Inn sign should not be placed where it would interfere with traffic.  Saundra will proceed on next steps to secure the sign.
Saundra received a request from Teresa (Schweers) Parmenter for assistance with the process of getting the Icaria dining hall, school and cemetery listed on the National Register of Historic Places.  Commissioners will discuss and consider this as an item for the 2024 work plan.



Meeting adjourned at 2:00pm.                                 Respectfully submitted:  Jon Brokaw, Secretary

    
 
 
    

  
